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The matter . regarding inauguration of

Nicobari

Guest House was today discussed with Shri Ibrahim

Ali Hussain, Vice Chief Captain, Tribal Council, Nicobar

and then with the Hon'ble Lt.Governor. The tribal

leader requested for postponement of the inauguration

date on the ground that the tribals from Nicobar would

like to participate on the occasion. He also assured

that in the meanwhile, the Tribal Council would take

necessary action for removal of the old structure

. from the site. It was decided to postpone the inaugura-

tion. SE, APWD was instructed accordingly by the Hon'ble

| Lt.Governor. We may also inform all concerned.

Hon'ble LG also said that the question of taking

up construction of the second phase of the Nicobari
Guest House will be considered in due course depending

upon the need for additional space.




